
 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING TUESDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2016 

 

In attendance:  Kathleen M. Conlon, David T. Burnes, J. Thomas Hurley, Annemarie Fagan, 

Town Administrator, and Emily R. Martin, Executive Secretary 

 

1. Chairman Conlon convened the meeting at 6:37 p.m. in the Cronin Conference Room, 

and read a statement to the effect that one of the three finalists for the position of Town 

Administrator, Blythe Robinson, had withdrawn her application because she had been 

selected by the board of selectmen of the Town of Wellesley for its Executive Director 

position.  Because Ms. Robinson’s interview was scheduled for 6:30 p.m., the Board 

recessed until 7:30 p.m., at which time it would interview finalists Anthony Marino at 

7:30 p.m. and Michael Dennehy at 8:30 p.m. 

 

2. The Board reconvened at 7:32 p.m.  Chair Conlon thanked the members of the Town 

Administrator Search Committee, Chairman Eugene Boylan, Secretary Joseph Reardon, 

Frank Davis, April Lamoureux, Robert Milt, Richard Neely, Mary Riffe, and Town 

Administrator of Westwood Michael Jaillet, for their thorough review process and efforts 

to recommend three finalists.   

 

 The Board discussed the process by which it would reach a decision.  Although 

discussion and possible selection of the next Town Administrator had been included in 

the agenda for the meeting, Chair Conlon noted she would prefer to adjourn after the 

interviews and defer a decision until the Board’s November 2, 2016 meeting.  Mr. Burnes 

and Mr. Hurley stated that if there was a candidate that made the decision clear cut, they 

would like to render a decision tonight.  However they both agreed that it may be 

necessary to deliberate until the next meeting, but would prefer to make the decision 

sooner rather than later.  

 

3. The Board interviewed the following candidates for the position of Town Administrator:  

Anthony Marino, 480 River Street, Norwell, MA and Michael Dennehy, 12 Rose Street, 

Milton, MA. 

 

4. Following discussion, the Board determined it would defer the decision of selecting the 

Town Administrator until its November 2, 2016 meeting.  

 

5. J. Thomas Hurley moved, David T. Burnes seconded and the Board voted unanimously to 

adjourn at 9:16 p.m. 

 


